Minutes of the Museum Sub-Committee Meeting held at 7pm, on 4th April 2011 at the Council Offices, Pentyrch.
Present: 
Councillors:
 

Penri Williams (Chairman) & Stuart Thomas


Pentyrch History Society: 
Don Llewellyn, Ellis Davies, Ivor Betty, 






& Derek Thomas 



Also Present:




Vincent James (Cartographer) & Alec Davies 






(Clerk to the Council)
Apologies: 




Cllrs John Harrison & Lindsay Davies
1
Minutes of the Meeting of 7th February 2011

The minutes were adopted as a true record and, using the minutes, the Chairman updated 
the meeting as to the current situation.
2
Matters Arising and Progress Made
The following progress had been made:
1. Don Llewellyn was making progress to move 10 copies of each Garth Domain to the Council Office for storage and he was hopeful that his examination of his existing stock could be completed within the next week so that he could assess the extent to which he would need to re-order some of the editions. When this was complete the copies could be moved to the Council Offices for storage.
2. Robin Simpson was not present so it was not possible to say what bottles would be suitable for display.  
3. Cllr Williams advised that he had taken photographs of the Mission Chapel interior.  
4. The Clerk advised that, despite an article in the Christmas edition of the Community Link, no further contributions to the museum had been received.
5. The Chairman advised that there had been no need for any lottery grant applications at this time.  
3
Display Boards 
Cllr Williams distributed all the drafts that he had done, which was a total of ten.  There was general approval of his work and Cllr Williams was congratulated for the efforts he had made.  Cllr Williams advised that he needed to go through them with Don Llewellyn to ensure accuracy before arranging for them to be printed.  There was a general discussion on where to get the A1 size boards printed. Cllr Williams/Don Llewellyn to arrange
4
Display Cabinets
Cllr Rees had agreed to make further enquiries into the suitability of the viewing cabinets sold by IKEA but was not present to update the meeting.  Cllr Thomas voiced concern over the safety aspect of the glass in respect of persons leaning on them and it was agreed to ensure that safety glass was fitted.  It was agreed that Cllr Rees could incorporate this into her enquiries.  Cllr Rees to arrange
5
Displays, Photographs and Literature
Ivor Betty had brought a Pentyrch brick to the meeting which he was donating to the museum. It was temporarily housed in the display cabinet containing the Creigiau pottery,  

Don Llewellyn now had copies of all the Llantrisant Newsletter and he thanked Cllr Williams for his efforts.
6
Tithe Map
Vince James produced a draft of the map that he had been preparing based on the 1839 Tithe Map of the area and some elements of an ordinance survey map. It was slightly smaller than the intended A0 size of the finished product.  There was a lot of praise for the quality of the work that Vince had produced and it was generally agreed that the map would become a feature of the wall in the smaller room.  Vince was thanked for his efforts and he was advised to have the map professionally printed and any costs would be borne by the PCC.  Derek Thomas advised Vince James that the Garth Domain had published a list of all the farms, the owners and the acreage some years previously and queried whether it was possible to incorporate this information into the map.  It was agreed that this would be considered provided it didn’t detract from the map.
7
Any other business and the date of the next meeting
Cllr Williams felt that the boards could be printed and put up by the middle of May.  The projected date of opening would be before the end of September 2011.  Cllr Williams also agreed that a further meeting should occur in early June.  The Clerk would advise members, in due course, of the date of the next meeting.  Clerk to arrange
There being no further business the meeting closed at 8.15pm.
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